Contra Costa County Office of Education

77 Santa Barbara Road, Pleasant Hili, CA 94523 « (925) 942-3388
Lynn Mackey, Superintendent of Schools

NOV 0 5 2029
October 28, 2020

Stephanie Hernandez-Jarvis

Board President

West Contra Costa Unified School District
1108 Bissell Avenue

Richmond, CA 94801

Dear Board President Hernandez-Jarvis, -

Thank you for submitting your Learning Continuity and Attendance Plan (LCP) to the Contra Costa
County Office of Education. In partnership with your local educational agency, we are committed to
supporting excellence and equity for every student and providing all students the highest quality
educational experience.

Per Ed Code 43509.b.5.B.c.1, the Contra Costa County Office of Education has reviewed your LEA’s
Learning Continuity and Attendance Plan that was board approved on 9/23/2020. As with all plans,
please remember to post your LCP prominently on your website.

We appreciate your thoughtful work during these unprecedented times. Most importantly, we thank you
for your continued support of students, staff, and families in the West Contra Costa Unified School

District.

Sincerely,

dpor ok

Lynn Mackey
Superintendent of Schools
Contra Costa County
MT/s

v’ cc: Matthew Duffy, Superintendent
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October 29, 2020

Angelica K. Jongco

Deputy Managing Attorney, Education Equity Team
131 Steuart Street, Suite 300

San Francisco, CA 94105

Dear Ms. Jongco,

The Contra Costa County Office of Education has received your email dated October 21, 2020,
regarding West Contra Costa Unified School District Learning Continuity and Attendance Plan
(LCP). The governing board of West Contra Costa Unified School District approved and filed

their board approved Learning Continuity and Attendance Plan to our office by September 30"
deadline. West Contra Costa Unified School District’s Learning Continuity and Attendance has

been reviewed.

In accordance with Education Code 43059 (c)(1), the county office will not be submitting
recommendations, in writing, for amendments to the West Contra Costa Unified School District
Learning Continuity and Attendance Plan. It is our opinion that the district has made a good faith
effort to meet the requirements of the statute and have followed the guidelines presented by the
California Department of Education in completing their Learning Continuity and Attendance

Plan.

S}'ncerely,

ﬁ/{/cwm e/ug/(/?/’—‘ '

Lynn Mackey
County Superintendent of Schools

CC: Matthew Duffy, Superintendent, WCCUSD
Roxanne Carillo Garza, Director, Healthy Richmond
Cindy Gerges, Law Fellow, Public Advocates
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